
Stonebroom Primary School Newsletter 
‘Together Aspire, Together Achieve’ 

WE ARE ALREADY INTO THE FINAL HALF TERM—

with sports days, performances, educational visits, 

sporting competitions etc, it will soon be 

the summer holidays. 

Read on to find out what we have been 

up to and what we have got planned for 

the next few weeks. 

CLASSES FOR 2022-23 

The  classes and teachers for September: 

F1 (Nursery) - Mrs Beresford—Monkeys 

F2 (Reception) - Miss Gill—Sheep 

Y1—Miss Rowland—

Elephants 

Y2—Mr Scott—Meerkats 

Y3—Mrs Marshall —Giraffes 

Y4—Mrs Marsh—Koalas   

Y5—Miss Johal—Dragons 

Y6—Mr Moss—Sharks 

Mr Walmsley will be teaching booster groups in Y6 

every morning 

All classes have extra support staff every morning 

 

ORGANISATION FOR SEPTEMBER 2022 
 

Please note—children start back to school on 
Monday 5th September 2022 

 
Reminder 

 
Nursery Hours: 

Nursery hours in September will be: 
Morning session—8.45am—11.45am  

Afternoon session—12.15pm—3.15pm 
Don’t forget—we do offer a limited number of 30 hour 
funded places—speak to the school office for more 

information. 
 

P.E. Kits & Forest School Clothing: 
Children will wear their usual uniform to school every 

day and will bring their P.E. kits & Forest School cloth-
ing to school. They will get changed in school. 

 
Inset Dates: 

Thursday 1st September 2022— Inset (school closed 

to pupils) 

Friday 2nd September 2022—Inset (school closed to 

pupils) 

Thursday 22nd December 2022—Inset (school closed 

to pupils) 

Friday 26th May 2023—Inset (school closed to pupils) 

Monday 5th June 2023—Inset (school closed to pu-

pils) 

June 2022 Newsletter 

MRS RUSHTON 

Shhhhhhh…..as you are no doubt aware, Mrs Rushton 

will be leaving us at the end of July. We have been 

asked by some parents whether a collection has been 

organised for her. 

We have put a tab on ParentPay where you can make 

a donation OR you can place some money in an enve-

lope and drop it into the office on a WEDNESDAY! 

MEET THE STAFF 
This month we will meet Mrs Green-
halgh. Mrs Greenhalgh is our School 
Business Manager and she works in 

the school office. 
 

Mrs Greenhalgh lives in Stonebroom 
with her family and all her children at-

tended our school. 
She enjoys running with her dog, keeping fit and 

spending time with her family. 



GOLDEN TABLE 
These children were on the 

Golden Table in May 2022. 

 

They have shown excellent 

behaviour, manners and 

attitude at lunchtimes 

throughout the Summer 

Term 1.  

 

Y5 ENTERPRISE DAY AT DAVID NIEPER ACAD-
EMY 

 

Last week Mr Moss, Mrs Attenborough & Mrs Horn-
er took our Y5 pupils to David Nieper Academy to 

take part in a Y5 Enterprise Day. The children had to 
design, make 
and then pre-
sent the tran-

sition planners 
to Y5 pupils 
from other 
schools. 

Well done to 
everybody for 
fantastic be-
haviour and 

attitude 
throughout the day. 

 

 

Follow the link for more details about  the Dragon 
Class: https://www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/

children/class-pages/dragons-1 

JUBILEE DAY 
 

On Thursday 26th May we all cel-
ebrated the Queen’s Platinum 

Jubilee. 
We all dressed in either red, 

white and blue OR wore ‘Royal’ 
clothing (princess dresses, 

crowns etc.) We carried out Jubilee activities all morn-
ing and then all met together in 
the hall at 11.30am, wearing our 
crowns and sang the National 

Anthem. 
We had a street party outside on 
the playground at lunchtime. We 

all sat together in the play-
ground and had our own street 

party.  
In the afternoon we went down 

onto the school field to play lawn 
games. 

At 
2.30pm, 
the FoS 
Jubilee 

Jolly 
event started. There were lots 
of stalls including cakes, teddy 
bears and a tombola—there 
were also lots of games to play including throwing 

sponges at some very brave teachers! 
All of the children took a souvenir mug home with them. 

 
Follow the link for more photographs of the day: https://
www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/parents/news-and-

events/jubilee-day-may-2022 

HEADTEACHER’S AWARD 

Congratulations to all who 

won Headteacher’s award 

for Summer Term 1. Each 

child received a certificate 

and a voucher.  

Follow the link to find out 

more details about each 

class: https://www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/

children/headteachers-award 

USE THE APP  

Please make sure you have downloaded the school 

App—We are sharing more and more information with 

parents and carers through the school App. If you have 

not already done so, and are able to, please download it 

as soon as possible.  

Android users: Go to Google Play, search for the 

school name or post code and download the app.  

Iphone users: Go to App Store and search 

for School Jotter. Put the name of the school in 

search and then download.  

If you need help, please ask at the office.  
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SAFEGUARDING OFFICERS 

Our fully qualified safeguarding officers are: 

Mrs George (Headteacher) 

Mrs Beresford (Nursery Teacher) 

Mrs Booker (Y1 HLTA) 

Mr James (Family Support Work-
er) 

Our Safeguarding Governor is 
Miss Fenlon. 

If you have any safeguarding concerns, please contact 
one of our Safeguarding Officers on 01773 872449. 

GOLDEN BOOK 

Congratulations to ...Dylan W, Sophia B, Reece S, 
Lara B, Max N-B, Eevee J, Thea B, Sienna B, Ricky L, 
Brisben E, 
Archie M, Iso-
belle H, Hayden 
R, Arlo O, Oliver 
H, Lola-Faith B, 
Logan C-R, Katie 
C-M, Bobby H, 
Joshua W, Alana 
H & Evie M who 
have all been in 
the Golden Book 
since the last 
newsletter. 

HOLIDAY REQUESTS 

The school policy, in line with Government regula-
tions, is that we do not authorise holidays that will 

take place in term time unless there are exceptional 
circumstances. An example of an exceptional cir-
cumstance would be a child’s parents getting mar-
ried. Having a holiday moved from last year to this 

year does not count as exceptional circumstances. If 
you do take a holiday during term time, you may re-

ceive a penalty fine issued by Derbyshire County 
Council. 

YEAR 3 CRESSWELL CRAGS 

On 25th May 2022 our Y3 children visited Creswell 
Crags  to help them answer their Big Question, 'Was 
everything in the Stone Age made of stone?' 

They split into two tribes, and took part in three activi-

ties. They had a tour of 'Robin 

Hood's cave' where they could see 

where the Stone Age people lived, 

then they tried out some survival 

skills by spear throwing and shelter 

building. They finished off the day 

with a 'rocky relics' session identifying the three differ-

ent types of rocks. 

Fantastic behaviour—as usual. 

Follow the link for more photographs: https://

www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/children/class-

pages/giraffes-1/gallery-16 

LOCAL HISTORY WEEK 

Our first week back after half term was ‘Local Histo-
ry’ week. 

We enjoy Local History week every year and the 
work is progressive.  

Nursery (Monkeys) and Y3 (Giraffes) study Stone-
broom Primary & Nursery School. 

Reception (Sheep) & Y4 (Koalas) study Stonebroom 
Village. 

Y1 (Elephants) & Y5 (Dragons) study Alfreton. 

Y2 (Meerkats) & Y6 (Sharks) study Derbyshire.  

Y1 MATHS WORKSHOP 

On 24th & 25th May, Miss Rowland led some maths 

workshops for the Y1 parents. 

They solved multiplication and 

division problems in lots of differ-

ent ways and of course, the 

workshops involved music and 

sweets! As always, a massive 

thank you to the parents and 

grandparents who attended. You are all amazing and 

both Miss Rowland and the children loved having you 

in school. Follow the link for more photographs: 

https://www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/children/

class-pages/elephants/gallery-17 

GOLD BEHAVIOUR BADGES 
Many of our children have now earned their GOLD 
behaviour badges—they now have access to the 

GOLD area at lunchtimes. 
All children who have earned their GOLD badges will 

be able to take part in our Reward Day in July. 
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FRIENDS of STONEBROOM JUBILEE EVENT 
 

A SPECIAL THANK YOU goes to our wonderful Friends of 
Stonebroom who organised a wonderful Platinum Jubilee 

Event. 
We enjoyed stalls, games, tea and scones and many more 

events on Thursday 26th May. The event has raised £765 profit 
for the school. 

DIARY DATES 

 

 

June 16th 2022—Pupil Parliament at Stonebroom 

June 17th 2022—Father’s Day Meal 

June 21st 2022—New Reception Starters Meeting  

June 24th 2022—Y5 to National Space Centre 

June 27th & 7th July 2022—Y6 Swanwick Transition 

June 28th 2022—Adam Pepper in Y1 

June 29th 2022—Y4 Visit to Magna 

June 29th 2022—Y1 Parent Workshops 

June 29th 2022—New Reception Starters Visiting for Lunch 

June 28th—July 1st 2022—Tibshelf Community School 

Transition Days for Y6 

June 30th—July 1st 2022—David Nieper Transition Days 

for Y6 

July 5th 2022—KS1 & Reception Sports Day 

July 6th 2022—Nursery Sports Day 

July 6th 2022—Talent Show for Parents 

July 7th 2022—KS2 Sports Day 

July 12th 2022—Whole School Transition Morning 

July 13th 2022—Y1 Visit to Tamworth Castle 

July 14th 2022—Y6 Evening Performance 

July 19th 2022—Y6 Visit Twinlakes 

July 21st 2022– Rock Steady Concert for Parents—9.15am 

July 22nd 2022—Y6 Leavers Assembly (Time TBC) 

July 22nd 2022—Break Up for Summer 

September 5th 2022—Children return to School 

September 20th 2022—Keep Safe Online Day—Traci Good 

September 27th 2022—Parent Meeting—Keep Your Child 

Safe Online 

September 29th 2022—Y5&Y6—Mini First Aid Course 

 

 

 

 

 

BE PREPARED FOR SUMMER 

As the weather warms up (hopefully), can you please make sure that your child arrives at 
school wearing sun cream—sun cream is also available at school for the children to self-

administer throughout the day. All children have water bottles in school which they have access 
to all day. Only school hats to be worn please—spare hats are available at the office. 

WEBSITE & SCHOOL APP 

Don’t forget to look at our website where you will find the latest class newsletters and SEN Information. 

     www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk 

 
 

http://www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk

